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	Town of Groton Massachusetts
Great Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes



August 12, 2021

Present: Woodle, Luening, Kaleta, Prest
Not Present: Wheatley, Hurley
Call to order: 7:05 pm
Financial report: $1334 from previous fiscal year budget was paid to SOLitude. New fiscal year budget is $2385. 
Duck Pond- Kaleta said that there appeared less weeds this year as water levels were high.
Evaluation of the noisy compressor by an expert, revealed that there were worn seals and that it would cost $2400 and take a month to repair. Kaleta also revealed that the compressor was purchased with $26,000 of CPA funds and not rented by SOLitude as previously mentioned! Woodle suggested that Kaleta contact the town mechanic, who has been extremely helpful with the harvester, and see what he can do. Kaleta was supplied with his contact information.

Kaleta further stated that while they do not have the data as yet; his observations are that water quality has improved with the bubblers. Turbidity has not improved.
Lost Lake/Knops Pond- Prest reported that the Harvester Committee will receive $5,000 to be spent by June 30, 2022 for treatment of weeds. In subsequent years the Town will place $10,000 in this budget.

GPAC members had a kick off meeting with Geosyntec over Zoom with only a handful of GLA members present and none of the people Woodle had invited from the Town or major property owners in the watershed. Geosyntec outlined what they proposed to do and plan to hold another public meeting when they have more data. Their tasks include using their Watershed Basin Tool to evaluate several factors. They will examine potential sources such as roadways and agricultural areas. They will also interview the major landowners in the watershed: Gibbet Hill, Country Club, Scarlett Hill farm, Lawrence Academy and Grotonwood. John Smigelski’s number was provided so that his knowledge of soils could be shared.
Conversations with SOLitude suggested a third booster treatment with Sonar would be good insurance. Samples of the water to ascertain levels of Sonar were taken for analysis and plans to treat the lake in August would move ahead. The second booster certainly helped improve the appearance of the lake, but the copious rains have plagued all the treatments this summer.
Baddacook Pond- Harvesting began Monday for 9/hrs./day and will continue for two weeks. Sixteen loads were produced in first two days. The Town ($15K) and Water Department($10K) funds were in place.
Adjournment: Luening dissolved meeting at 9:05 (Problems with being knocked off virtual meeting)
Submitted by

Alexander Woodle, Member

